Eye on the World June 28, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of June 28, 2025.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

An article by Rachel Scully titled "What Is a 'Bunker Buster' Bomb?" was posted at thehill.com on June 17, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article (that was written before the U.S. attacked Iran's nuclear facilities).

President Trump is facing a critical decision on whether to use America's B-2 bombers to drop the GBU-57 bunker buster bombs on the Fordow nuclear facility, which is buried in the mountains of Iran.

Israel has neither the GBU-57 bomb or the B-2 bombers to fly them. Their use is seen as critical for hitting the Fordow facility.

What is the GBU-57?

While a bunker bomg is a broad term to refer to bombs designed to penetrate deep below the surface before exploding, Trump is deciding whether to utilize the latest BGU-57A/B Massive Ordnance Penetrator (MOP) bomb currently residing in the American arsenal.

The latest bomb delivers 10 times more explosive power than its predecessor, the BLU-109 (according to the Air Force).

The warhead is a large, GPS-guided, penetrating weapon with the ability to attack deeply buried and hardened bunkers and tunnels – according to the latest report from the director of Operational Test and Evaluation (DOTE) which is part of the Office of the Secretary of Defense. It is know to penetrate about 200 feet below the surface before exploding.

The MOP is critical to taking out highly fortified targets buried under moutainous areas, such as those found in Iran, Russia, China and North Korea (according to The War Zone). The guided weapon can impact the surface above its target with a high degree of accuracy.

B-2 stealth bomber

The only way to deliver the bomb is through a U.S. B-2 stealth bomber, which can hold 40,000 pounds.

However, the U.S. Air Force said it has successfully tested the B-2 loaded with two of the GBU-57A/B bunker busters – which in total weigh about 60,000 pounds.

Each bomb is about 20 ½ feet long (according to the Air Force).

The warhead's case is made from a special high-performance steel alloy (according to another report from the DOTE). The bomb's design allows for a large explosive payload while maintaining the integrity of the penetrator case during impact.

The MOP is the most powerful, deeply burrowing non-nuclear bunker buster in the world.

- Development of the bomb began in 2004.
- In 2009, Boeing became the prime contractor to complete MOP/Aircraft integration.
- As of 2015, Boeing had delivered at least 20 of the bombs.
- While the exact size of the current MOP stockpile is not known, it's believed to be small.

.

An article by Jonathan Neal titled "I'm a Psychotherapist and These Are 10 Key Warning Signs Someone in Your Life Is a Narcissist" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

It is estimated that up to one in 20 people in the UK may suffer from the disorder to some degree (according to research), and some experts claim that it under diagnosed.

Specialists also warn that narcissists can be abusive – as their behavior can manifest in various forms of emotional, psychological and even physical abuse.

- 1. They always change the narrative so they appear as the victim.
- 2. They always need excessive validation, praise, compliments and attention.

3. They get incredibly jealous when you try to have a life, see friends, go out with family or engage in hobbies.

- 4. They're always doubting you, making you feel worthless or criticizing you.
- 5. It's their way or the highway there is no room for compromise.
- 6. If you manage to go not contact, they will stalk you, spy on you or harass you. This might be through social media, other people or in person.
- 7. They will use triangulation recruiting people close to you in hope of getting them on their side.
- 8. They expect to be the most important thing in your life every second of every day. Be prepared to deal with rage/violence if you can't answer their calls or texts instantly.
- 9. They will isolate you from everyone and everything until you no longer recognize yourself.
- 10. They will love bomb you when their grip on you starts to loosen. You will think they are changed and try to see their good points only to be disappointed again and again.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Israel – successfully attacked Iran

- An article by Staff titled "Israel Launches Airstrikes on Iran's Nuclear Program, Killing Top Military Officials: 'If We Don't Act Now, There Will Not Be Another Generation'" was posted at nypost.com on June 12, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel's Blitz Was Years in the Planning: Mossad Agents Smuggled Drones Into Iran Desert, Army Chiefs and Nuclear Scientists Were Killed and Tehran's Radar and Missile Bases Eliminated in Most Devastating Attack on Iranian Soil for Nearly Half a Century" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 13, 2025.
- An article by Gil Troy titled "Iran Wants to Kill Israelis; We Just Want to Live" was posted at jpost.com on June 17, 2025.
- An article by Noa Lazimi titled "Israel Shouldn't Let Up on the Houthis While Attacking Iran Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on June 17, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "In Tehran, Iranians Brace for What's Next in Unpredictable War" was posted at jpost.com on June 19, 2025.

- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Israel's Historic Attack on Iran: A Detailed Breakdown of the 14-Month Build-Up" was posted at jpost.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Collapsing Proxies, Accelerating Threats: How Netanyahu Methodically Moved Toward Striking Iran" was posted at jpost.com on June 20, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: IAF Strikes Iranian Military HQ Storing Khorrmashahr Long-Range Missiles in Yazd" were posted at jpost.com on June 22, 2025.
- An article by Maya Cohen titled "Why Syria Allowed Israel [to] bypass its airspace to Strike Iran: 'Every Blow to Iran Is a Benefit'" was posted at jpost.com on June 26, 2025.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Insider IDF Diagnosis: Iran's 2,500 Missiles Could Have Quadrupled by 2028" was posted at jpost.com on June 27, 2025.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Top IDF Officials Sure Iran Will Try to Make a Nuclear Comeback, but Say They'll Be Ready" was posted at jpost.com on June 27, 2025.

Iran response was not overwhelming – but Iran did have some success

- An article by Staff titled "Haifa Oil Refinery's Facilities Shut Down Following Iranian Missile Strike" was posted at jpost.com on June 16, 2025.
- An article by Udi Etsion titled "Was New Iranian Missile Behind Bat Yam Destruction?" was posted at jpost.com on June 16, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Sirens Sound Across Central Israel, West Bank in Iranian Missile Fire" was posted at jpost.com on June 17, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Late Night Rocket Barrage From Iran Lands in Open Area" was posted at jpost.com on June 17, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Iranian Barrage of 20 Ballistic Missiles Fired at Israel, Bus Depot Set on Fire" was posted at jpost.com on June 17, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: IAF Destroys Iran Attack Helicopters, Emad Missile Launchers" were posted at jpost.com on June 18, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Cluster Bomb Fragments Spark Fear Iran's Missile Carried Multiple Bombs" was posted at jpost.com on June 19, 2025.

• An article by Joanie Margulies titled "Volunteer Efforts Turn Dizengoff Center Into City-Wide Shelter, Support Center Amid Tensions" was posted at jpost.com on June 19, 2025.

- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: IDF Successfully Intercepts Drone With Barak Missile Defense System" were posted at jpost.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by David Brinn titled "Scenes From the Safe Room: Five Bomb Shelter Vignettes Amid Iranian Missile Strikes" was posted at jpost.com on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Udi Etzion titled "Which Missiles Have Iran Fired at Israel and What Does Khamenei Have Left to Launch?" was posted at jpost.com on June 22, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "23 Wounded From Crashes in Central, Northern Israel Following Iranian Missile Barrage" was posted at jpost.com on June 22, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Iranian Missile Hits Electric Infrastructure in South, Thousands Temporarily Lost Power" was posted at jpost.com on June 23, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Five Killed, at Least 20 Wounded as Iran Fires Missile Salvo at Israel" was posted at jpost.com on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Survivors of Holocaust [Who Previously Visited the 'Amcha' Center in Rehovot] Face New Hardships After Missile Attack on Rehovot Center" was posted at jpost.com on June 27, 2025.

Will Israel be able to take out Fordow?

• An article by Barak Ravid titled "Israel's Mission Hinges on Destroying Iran's Hardest Nuclear Target [Fardow, Which Is Built Into a Mountain and Deep Underground]" was posted at axios.com on June 14, 2025.

U.S. targets three nuclear sites

- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Drops 'Bunker Buster' Bombs on Iran's Fordow Nuclear Plant as Trump Declares Facility 'Is Gone' Says 'Now Is the Time for Peace'" was posted at nypost.com on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump's Iran Attack Catches World Off-Guard After Fakeouts With B-2 Flights and 'Two Weeks' Timeframe" was posted at nypost.com on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Russia Condemns U.S. Strikes on Iran, but Takes No Concrete Actions" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 23, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Planned for Years to Destroy Iran's Fordow Nuclear Site"

was posted at wsj.com on June 26, 2025.

Reports – attack on nuclear sites successful

- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "U.S. Strikes on Iran Nuke Facilities Caused More Damage Than First Thought as Watchdog Reveals Possible Contamination" was posted at nypost.com on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Emily Crane titled "Trump Reveals Israel Sent Agents to Iran's Bombed Nuclear Sites to Confirm Their 'Total Obliteration'" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Matthew Boyle titled "CIA Director [John Ratcliffe] Smacked Down Democrat Iran Objections With Comparison of Successful Trump Strikes to Failed Obama Nuke Deal" was posted at breitbart.com on June 26, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: IDF Releases Details of Damage to Iran's Nuclear, Missile Production Sites" were posted at jpost.com on June 27, 2025.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Post-War Iran Nuke Threat: Why Iran Is a Couple Years From a Bomb Despite Critiques" was posted at jpost.com on June 27, 2025.

Reports – attack on nuclear sites not completely successful – (if uranium was moved)

- An article by Staff titled "IDF on Alert Over Possible Relocation of Iran's Enriched Uranium From Damaged Sites; [General] Defrin Says" was posted at jpost.com on June 22, 2025.
- An article by Emily Crane titled "Satellite Images Show Trucks Lined Up at Iran's Fordow Nuclear Facility Before U.S. Airstrikes" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Early Report Says U.S. Strikes Only Set Iran's Nuclear Program Back Months [If Some of the Highly Enriched Uranium Had Been Moved]" was posted at apnews.com on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Emily Crane titled "Inside 'Pickaxe Mountain' Iran's Secret Underground Fortress That May Be Stashing Uranium Stockpiles" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2025.

Iran had to retaliate against U.S. – but they tipped off their attack

- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Why Did Iran Tip Off U.S., Qatar on Its Missile Attack Targeting U.S. Bases in Middle East? [Iran Had to Respond, but They Did Not Want an Escalated War That Endangers Its Regime]" was posted at jpost.com on June 23, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Iran Fires Missiles Toward U.S. Bases in Qatar and Iraq in

Retaliation for Trump Strikes on Nuclear Sites" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Qatar Says It Successfully Intercepted Iranian Missiles [Fired at U.S. Base]" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.

Israel – killed more scientists

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Kills at Least 14 Scientists Behind Iran's Nuclear Program" was posted at nypost.com on June 24, 2025.

Iran – arrests 700 Jews

• An article by Staff titled "Iran Arrests at Least 700 Jews for Alleged Ties to Israel" was posted at jpost.com on June 27, 2025.

Attempted cease-fire

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "'Are We Going Back to the Same Dumb Games?': Newt Gingrich Warns About Cease-Fire" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Cease-Fire Between Israel and Iran Appears to Hold as Trump Vents Frustration With Both Sides" was posted at apnews.com on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel-Iran Cease-Fire Holds, Offering Hope but Also Uncertainty as Iran threatens to accelerate nuclear work" was posted at cbsnews.com on June 25, 2025.

Iran's Supreme Leader, Ayatollah Ali Khamenei – claims victory over U.S.

- An article by Sophie Gable titled "Iran's Supreme Leader Makes Unprecedented Decision [to Name Potential Successors] Amid Fears He'll Be Assassinated" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Israel Wanted to Assassinate Ayatollah Khamenei, but Never Got the Chance; Defense Minister Said" was posted at nypost.com on June 26, 2025.
- An article by Derek VanBuskirk titled "Iranian Supreme Leader [Khamenei] Emerges From Hiding to Declare Victory Over Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

Saudi Arabia – watching

• An article by John Hayward titled "Saudi Arabia Watches Iran-Israel Conflict Nervously – but at a Distance, for Now" was posted at breitbart.com on June 20, 2025.

Anti-Semitism – international

• An article by Mathilda Heller titled "'Iran Make Us Proud, Burn Tel Aviv to the Ground': Mass Pro-Iran Rally Takes Over NY's Times Square" was posted at jpost.com on June 17, 2025.

- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Ireland Becomes First European Country to Introduce Ban on Trade, Imports From Israeli Settlements" was posted at jpost.com on June 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Jewish Teacher Files Human Rights Complaint Over Anti-Semitism at Canadian School" was posted at jpost.com on June 27, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – general news

• An article by Charlie McCarthy titled "Trump to Putin: Worry About Your War, Not Israel-Iran" was posted at newsmax.com on June 24, 2025.

NATO

- An article by Eli Stokols titled "Trump Wants One Thing From the NATO Summit [to Increase Spending on Their Defense to 5% of Gross Domestic Product], Europe Is Going to Give It to Him" was posted at politico.com on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Analysis: Trump Dominates NATO Summit [With 32 Leaders in Attendance]" was posted at cnn.com on June 26, 2025.

Comments about China – general

- An article by John Hayward titled "China Attacks Philippine Ship in Philippine Waters With Water Cannon" was posted at breitbart.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Shane Croucher titled "China Reacts to 'Massive' NATO Warning" was posted at newsweek.com on June 26, 2025.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by John Hayward titled "Taiwan Sentences Chinese Captain to Prison for Damaging Undersea Cables" was posted at breitbart.com on June 12, 2025.

International – transgender news

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: BBC Anchor [Martine Croxall] Rejects 'Pregnant People' Nonsense, Corrects the Record Live on Air" were posted at drewberquist.com on June 24, 2025.

JK Rowling – strong against the transgender tide

• An article by Benjamin Rothove titled "[San Francisco] California Bookstore Pulls J.K. Rowling Books From Shelves Over Author's Defense of Sex-Based Women's Rights" was posted at national review.com on June 26, 2025.

Argentina – Javier Milei

- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Javier Milei Declares Iran an 'Enemy of Argentina' Israel Fighting 'For the West'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Argentina's GDP Growth Larger Than China's in First Three Months of 2025" was posted at breitbart.com on June 25, 2025.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by Carina Stathis titled "Influencers Lay Bare the Horrors of Dubai Where Women Are Lured by Promises of Free Holidays and Fame Before Being Subjected to the Most Degrading Sex Acts Imaginable" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Ambassador Agim Nesho titled "Meet [Albania's Prime Minister Edi] Ramaduro: Europe's Progressive, Soros-Trained Autocrat and Enemy of Trumpism" was posted at foxnews.com on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Suicide Bomber Kills at Least 22 [Wounding 63 Others] in Greek Orthodox Church in Syria [Syrian Church Near Damascus] During Divine Liturgy" was posted at apnews.com on June 22, 2025.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

History – excessive lawsuits against Trump

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "FBI Emails Revealed to "The Post" Expose Biden's DOJ Obsession With Piling on Trump Charges" was posted at nypost.com on June 18, 2025.

Will the Supreme Court allow the district judges to derail a president?

• Looking back to May 2025, an article by Benjamin Weingarten titled "Supreme Courts

Justices Consider Whether One District Judge Can Derail a President" was posted at nypost.com on May 15, 2025.

- Looking back to May 2025, an article by Daniel Goldman titled "The Judiciaries in Israel and the United States Are Under Siege Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Federal Judge in California Remains at the Ready to Wrest Control of National Guard From Trump" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 23, 2025.
- An article by M.D. Kittle titled "It's Time for SCOTUS to Hold Rogue Judges Accountable" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 24, 2025.

SCOTUS – stopping imperial judiciary?

• An article by John Binder titled "Amy Coney Barrett Scorches Ketanji Brown Jackson's Dissenting Opinion for 'Embracing an Imperial Judiciary'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

SCOTUS – birthright citizenship case

- An article by Ryan King titled "Trump Scores Major Win in Birthright Citizenship Case as Supreme Court Curbs Nationwide Injunctions" was posted at nypost.com on June 27, 2025.
- An article by Ryan King titled "Amy Coney Barrett Rips Ketanji Brown Jackson Over Dissent in Birthright Citizenship Case" was posted at nypost.com on June 27, 2025.

SCOTUS - LGBTQ-themed books

• An article titled "Supreme Court Rules in Favor of Maryland Parents Who Want to Pull Kids From Classes With LGBTQ-Themed Books" was posted at nypost.com on June 27, 2025.

Joe Biden – how many Iranians did he let into the U.S.?

- An article by Staff titled "Over 700 Iranian Nationals Released Into U.S. During Biden Administration Despite Terrorism Concerns" was posted at foxnews.com on June 22, 2025.
- An article by Jason Hopkins titled "As Iran Strikes U.S. Air Base, New Figures Reportedly Show Biden Let Thousands of Iranians Into Homeland" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 23, 2025.
- An article by Daniel McCarthy titled "Iran's 'Sleeper Cell' Threat Proves We Must Secure Our Borders" was posted at nypost.com on June 24, 2025.

• An press release titled "ICE Arrests 11 Iranian Nationals Illegally in the U.S. Over the Weekend" was posted at dhs.gov on June 24, 2025.

Ilhan Omar – makes insane comments about Iran

- An article by Staff titled titled "Ilhan Omar Claims No One Has 'Attacked Americans' but Iran's Deadly History Tells Different Story" was posted at foxnews.com on June 18, 2025.
- An article by Beth Bailey titled "In Iran's 'Forever War' Against the U.S., Regime Has Targeted and Killed Americans Worldwide" was posted at foxnews.com on June 18, 2025.

Whoopi Goldberg – makes insane comments about Iran

- An article by David Spector titled "Whoopi Goldberg Rebuked by Iranian Dissidents for Comparing Life in the U.S. to Iran" was posted at foxnews.com on June 19, 2025.
- An article by Adam B. Coleman titled "Wealthy Whoopi Goldberg Fails to See the Irony of Her 'Oppression' Narrative or That the U.S. Is Nothing Like Iran" was posted at nypost.com on June 19, 2025.
- An article by Alexa Cimino titled "Whoopi Goldberg's Shock Comparison to Living in Iran Has Black Americans in Disbelief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Marc Tamasco titled "Bill Maher Says Democrats Need to 'Do Something' About 'The View' After Whoopi Goldberg's Iran Comments" was posted at foxnews.com on June 21, 2025.

Condoleezza Rice – expresses support

• An article by Ashley Carnahan titled "Ex-Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice Calls U.S. Strikes on Iran a 'Shot in the Arm' for American Credibility" was posted at foxnews.com on June 26, 2025.

Some media – surprising support for Trump's bombing Iranian targets

• An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "MSNBC's Joe Scarborough Defends Trump's Bomb on Iran: 'Hillary Clinton, Any President Would Have 'Felt Compelled to Take That Strike'" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.

Legacy media – regularly seek ways to attack Trump

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Mark Halperin Unloads on Legacy Media for Framing Iran Story Like Trump Was 'Lying'" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

Never-Trump reporter (Natasha Bertrand) – criticizes Trump again

• Looking back to October 2020, an article by Natasha Bertrand (erroneously reported a story) titled "Hunter Biden Story Is Russian Disinformation, Dozens of Former Intel Officials Say" was posted at politico.com on Oct. 19, 2020.

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Deep State's Favorite Reporter Natasha Bertrand Is Back to Undercut Trump's Iran Strikes" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 25, 2025.

Many media – admitting that Kamala Harris would not have made the correct decision

• An article by Ryan King titled "Ex-Clinton [Bill Clinton] National Security Official [Jamie Metzi, a Vocal Critic of Trump and a Harris Voter] Admits Kamala Harris 'Would Not Have Had the Courage' to Order 'Bold' Iran Strike" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.

Fetterman and Schiff – disagree with AOC's call for Trump impeachment

- An article by Mychael Schnell titled "Ocasio-Cortez Says Iran Bombing is Grounds for Trump Impeachment" was posted at thehill.com on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Even Adam Schiff Doesn't Seem to Be a Fan of AOC's Call to Impeach Trump Over Iran Bombing" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 22, 2025.
- An article by Taylor Penley titled "Democratic Senator Fetterman Shuts Down AOC's Call for Trump's Impeachment After Iran Strikes" was posted at foxnews.om on June 23, 2025.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Democrats' Unhinged Impeachment Shrieks Expose Their Ignorance and Hypocrisy" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.

Double standard – demanding congressional approval

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "[Left-Wing Radio Host] Charlamagne Tha God: Democrats 'Sound Like Hypocrites' for Demanding Congressional Approval for Iran Strikes" was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2025.

Biden autopen deception

• An article by Staff titled "Top Biden Aide [Neera Tanden] Admits to Congress She Directed Autopen Signatures Without Knowing Who Gave Final Approval" was posted at foxnews.com on June 24, 2025.

Nancy Pelosi – raked in millions

• An article by Gabrielle Fahmy titled "Pelosi Raked in Millions Last Year – and Her Portfolio Out-Performed Every Large Hedge Fund With Stunning Returns" was posted at

nypost.com on June 21, 2025.

Media bias – against tariffs

An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Tariffs Aren't Raising Prices, CNN Admits After 5
 Articles Insisting Tariffs Were Raising Prices" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 20, 2025.

Renowned economist – changes his tune about tariffs

• An article by Ben Shimkus titled "Trump Has 'Outsmarted All of Us' Admits Backpedaling Economist [Torsten Slok of Apollo Global Management] Who Bashed President's Bold Plan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 26, 2025.

Which political party is lying about Medicaid?

• An article by Brett Guthrie titled "Don't Fall for the Lies About the GOP's Plan for Medicaid: We're Actually Strengthening It" was posted at nypost.com on June 22, 2025.

Media – fabricating the riot narrative

- An article by Staff titled "Seattle Journalists Attacked by Agitators Call Out Far-Left Media for Covering Up Violence at Protests" was posted at foxnews.com on June 20, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Illinois Democrats Denied Entry at ICE Facility During Staged Media Confrontation" were posted at lifezette.com on June 20, 2025.

Democrats – fabricating the riot narrative

• An article by Asra Q. Nomani titled "The \$2.1 Billion Machine Behind 'Spontaneous' Anti-Trump Protests" was posted at foxnews.com on June 13, 2025.

Liberal activists – fabricating the riot narrative

• An article by Thomas English titled "[New York] Climate Liberals [Planet Over Profit] Arrested After Blocking Office Entrance" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

Is the Democrat reaction to the riots helping Trump?

• An article by Marc Tamasco titled "John Fetterman and Bill Maher Agree Chaos in LA and Democrat Reaction to Riots Will Be 'Good for Trump'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 14, 2025.

Illegal immigration – history of presidential action

• An article by Staff titled "Presidents, Protests, and Power: A History of Federal Troop Activations on U.S. Soil" was posted at commondef.com on June 19, 2025.

Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "We're Only Just Beginning to Suffer the Consequences of Biden's Disastrous Open-Border Policies" was posted at nypost.com on June 8, 2025
- An article by Dan Cadman titled "Progressive States That Care Not for Laws or the Border Are the Ones Tearing Us Apart" was posted at nypost.com on June 8, 2025.
- An article by Amy Furr titled "'Hit a Cop, You're Going to Jail': FBI's Kash Patel Warns L.A. Anti-ICE Leftist Rioters" was posted at breitbart.com on June 8, 2025.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "[Chicago] Mayor Brandon Johnson Urges Chicagoans to 'Rise Up' Against ICE" was posted at breitbart.com on June 13, 2025.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "California Democrats Dumped \$73 Million Into Migrant NGOs Opposing ICE" was posted at breitbart.com on June 13, 2025.
- An article by Alec Schemmel titled "Nashville Mayor Stands Behind Doxing ICE Agents Even After Officials Said His Actions Put Them in Danger" was posted at foxnews.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Carlos Garcia titled "State Department Worker Fired After Undercover Video Captures Him Admitting to Helping Migrants Exploit Loopholes" was posted at theblaze.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Gavin Newsom Sipped Wine at Napa Fundraiser While Anti-ICE Protesters Plunged LA Into Chaos" was posted at nypost.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "The LA Dodgers Say They Stopped an ICE Raid at Their Stadium DHS Says That's a Lie" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Homan Says Biden, Democrats 'Sold' U.S. Out 'for Future Political Power' by Allowing Open Frontier During 'Pod Force One' Appearance" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "[Fox Host] Harris Faulkner Smacks Down Democrat Panelist [Leslie Marshall] Who Claims ICE Isn't Going After 'Worst of the Worst'" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.
- An article by Jason Hopkins titled "Major California County [Orange County] Not Being

Transparent Over Removal of Non-Citizens on Voter Rolls: DOJ" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

Covid – general comments

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Ex-TV News Anchor Stephanie Hockridge Convicted in Massive Scheme to Fraudulently Obtain Covid Relief Funds" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.

Covid vaccine – 81% received at least one shot of covid vaccine

- Looking back to May 2025, an article by Staff titled "U.S. Coronavirus Vaccine Tracker [Reported "at Least 270,227,181 People or 81% of the Population Have Received at Least One Dose]" was posted at usafacts.org on May 10, 2025.
- Looking back to February 2021, an article by German Lopez titled "The Next Covid-19 Vaccine Hurdle: Convincing Millions of Americans They Want the Shot" was posted at vox.com on Feb. 22, 2021.

Pro-abortion

• An article by Geoff Mulvihill titled "The Number of Abortions Kept Rising in 2024 Because of TeleHealth Prescriptions – Report" was posted at apnews.com on June 23, 2025.

Transgender – general

- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Democrats' Meltdown Over SCOTUS Child Sex-Change Ruling Reveals They Learned Nothing About 2024 Blowout" was posted at theblaze.com on June 20, 2025.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "America's Largest Medical Association [American Medical Association] Sides With Child Mutilation After SCOTUS Ruling" was posted at dailywire.com on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Martin Tribe titled "Simone Biles Melts Down Deletes X Account After Clashing With Riley Gaines Over Trans Athletes" was posted at the populist times.com on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Alex Byrne (a Philosophy Professor at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology) titled "I Co-Wrote the Anonymous HHS Report on Pediatric Gender Medicine [Admitting a Lack of Scientific Evidence Upholding the Use of 'Gender-Affirming' Care for Minors]" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 26, 2025.

NAACP snubs Trump

• A press release titled "NAACP Announces President Trump Will Not Be Invited to 116th National Convention" was posted at naacp.org on June 16, 2025.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "[Sports Commentator] Stephen A. Smith Explodes on NAACP for Breaking 116-Year Streak by Snubbing Trump From Convention Invite" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 20, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – future of party nationwide?

• An article by Ireland Owens titled "Democrats Want to Make Socialist, Anti-Police Mayoral Candidate [Zohran Mamdani] the Future of Party Nationwide" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 25, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – will help illegal aliens

• An article by Staff titled "NYC Democrat Mayoral Candidate Zohran Mamdani Vows to Help Violent Illegal Alien Convicts Evade ICE" was posted at breitbart.com on June 25, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – will give trans medical treatment for minors

• An article by Staff titled "[Mayoral Hopeful] Zohran Mamdani Wants to Spend \$65 Million on Trans Medical Treatment (Including for Minors) If Elected NYC Mayor" was posted at nypost.com on June 23, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – has victory in primary

- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "The White People [Including a Large Number of College-Educated White Women] Who Made Zohran Mamdani New York's Probable Future Mayor" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Ilhan Omar Praises Zohran Mamdani's Victory in NYC [Democratic] Primary: 'Alhamdulillah!' "was posted at breitbart.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Jerome Hudson titled "Hollywood Celebrities Rejoice for Socialist Democrat Leader Zohran Mamdani's NYC [Democratic] Primary Victory: 'A New Hope' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 25, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – and Andrew Cuomo

• An article by Breitbart TV titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow Endorses Marxist Zohran Mamdani for NYC Mayor, Says Cuomo Disqualified Over Covid Deaths" was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2025.

• An editorial by Editorial Board titled "Eric Adams Has a Real Chance to Stop Mamdani – but Andrew Cuomo Needs to Announce He's Dropping Out" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Andrew Cuomo Staying on NYC Mayoral Election Ballot – as Critics Slam Ex-Governor as 'Spoiler' Candidate" was posted at nypost.com on June 27, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – what do Adams and Hochel think?

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "Eric Adams Says Mamdani Never Passed a Bill, but Now Wants to Run NYC" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.
- An editorial by Editorial Board titled "Mamdani Vows to Lower Costs, but His 'Fix' Is More Lefty Policies That Drive Them Up" was posted at nypost.com on June 26, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Governor Hochul Says She's Not Ready to Back Zohran Mamdani for NYC Mayor Yet Slamming His Plan to Tax the Rich" was posted at nypost.com on June 26, 2025.

Bernie Sanders

- An article by Pam Key titled "[Bernie] Sanders: Democrat Party Run by 'Beltway Consultants' Have No Clue About Real World" was posted at breitbart.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Tara Suter titled "[Bernie] Sanders Says Harris Would Be President With Mamdani's Playbook" was posted at thehill.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Bernie Sanders titled "Will the Democrats Learn From Zohran Mamdani's Victory?" was posted at theguardian.com on June 27, 2025.

Kamala Harris

- Looking back to May 2025, an article by Melanie Mason titled "Rival Democrat [Former Los Angeles Mayor, Antonio Villaraigosa] Tears Into [Kamala] Harris, Becerra Over [Them Covering Up] Biden's Fitness [While He Was in Office]" was posted at politico.com on May 20, 2025.
- Looking back to May 2025, an article by John Loftus titled "Kamala's Next Career Move [Seeking to Be Governor of California] Is Already Doomed" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 22, 2025.
- An article by Thomas English titled "Kamala Harris Lost Because People Voted, Not Because They Didn't Research Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

Tim Walz

• An article by Ryan Faircloth titled "Minnesota Poll: Walz Approval Slips, Voters Evenly Divided on Whether He Should Seek Third Term" was posted at startribune.com on June 25, 2025.

• An article by Destiny DeVooght titled "Trump Administration Sues Waltz, Minnesota Over In-State Tuition for Immigrants" was posted at courthousenews.com on June 25, 2025.

Jasmine Crockett

- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Jasmine Crockett Drops Bid to Become Ranking Member on Oversight Committee After Dead-Last Finish" was posted at breitbart.com on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Leena Nasir titled "Jasmine Crockett Attacks First Lady Melania in Bizarre Rant [About Her Modeling Career and Ridiculing Her U.S. Citizenship]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

Corporate media

- An article by Tim Graham titled "[CNN's] Jim Acosta Wants Big \$\$\$ Infusion to PBS and NPR, Because They're 'Too Big to Fail'" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 20, 2025.
- An editorial by Editorial Board titled "How Perverse That the Media Can't Accept Trump's Stunning Victory in the Middle East" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2025.

"The View" - Sunny Hostin

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "'The View' Co-Host Sunny Hostin Insists Being Undocumented is Not Illegal, Blames Misinformation" was posted at the populist times.com on June 17, 2025.

"The View" - Ana Navarro

• An article by Staff titled "'The View' Host Ana Navarro Pleads for Obama to Speak Out Against Trump's 'American Nightmare'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 20, 2025.

MSNBC – general

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Media Continue to Smear Gaza Humanitarian Foundation, Repeat Hamas [Propaganda] Claims" was posted at breitbart.com on June 18, 2025.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "MSNBC Issues On-Air Correction: Palestinians Were Killed Waiting for UN, Not Gaza Humanitarian Foundation" was posted at breitbart.com on June

20, 2025.

MSNBC - Nicolle Wallace

• An article by Staff titled "MSNBC Anchor [Nicolle Wallace] Devastated by Thought of Deporting Alleged Gangbangers" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 25, 2025.

CNN

• An article by Eric Utter titled "CNN Host [Ericn Burnett] Says Iranian 'Death to America' Chants Were Mostly Friendly" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 25, 2025.

Washington Post

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "The Washington Post Throws Hail Mary With Weird New Feature [Allowing Their Sources to Add Additional Commentary to Articles After They Have Been Published]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

General interest

- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Mike Rogoway titled "[Oregon Drive-Thru Chain] Dutch Bros Will Move Some Corporate Jobs From Oregon to Arizona, Closer to Growing Markets" was posted at oregonlive.com on Jan. 17, 2024.
- An article by Mike Rogoway titled "Oregon Political Leaders Lament [Oregon Drive-Thru Chain] Dutch Bros Move Out of State" was posted at oregonlive.com on June 12, 2025.
- An article by Alice Wright titled "San Francisco's Biggest Mall Loses Another Clothing Store as Businesses Battle Theft and Run-Down Environment" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 21, 2025.
- An article by Josh Luckenbaugh titled "Golden Dome to Expand Army's Homeland Defense Role" was posted at national defense magazine.org on June 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "[Alaska Democrat Senator Lisa] Murkowski Says She Has Thought About Switching to Democratic Caucus" was posted at thehill.com on June 24, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: RFK Jr. Exposes Democrats' \$2 Million Big Pharma Ties During Live Hearing" were posted at dailyfetched.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "California Gas Taxes Set to 'Surge' on July 1; Prices to Rise 65 Cents Per Gallon" was posted at breitbart.com on June 25, 2025.
- An article by Ireland Owens titled "Liberal State [Wisconsin] Supreme Court Throws Wrench in Democrats' Plan for Taking Back House [Rejecting a Request to Reconsider District

Boundaries]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

• An article by Thomas English titled "Blue State's [New Jersey] Lawmakers Push to Free Police From Democrat AG's Stranglehold" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025.

• • • •

An article by Dana Schulz titled "7 Drinks That Protect Your Liver, Gastroenterologist Says" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on June 20, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Chia seed water
- 2. Berry kefir smoothie
- 3. Pomegranate ginger juice
- 4. Coffee with cacao

- 5. Watermelon ginger juice
- 6. Green tea with honey
- 7. Black tea with mint

• • • • •

An article by Matt Margolis titled "Now We Know Why the Minnesota Assassin Story Disappeared Overnight" was posted at pjmedia.com on June 20, 2025.

Have you wondered why the story of the Minnesota assassin Vance Boelter has suddenly vanished from the news? Now we have a pretty good idea why.

Boelter, who murdered State Rep. Melissa Hortman and her husband (while also shooting State Sen. John Hoffman and his wife) unleashed terror that sparked a massive manhunt before his capture late Sunday.

- Initial media coverage was rife with speculation, with left-leaning outlets eager to cast Boelter as a MAGA Republican, hastily blaming the GOP and even President Donald Trump for inciting his shooting spree.
- Yet the letter found in Boelter's abandoned vehicle tells a radically different story one that not only exposes the media's rush to judgment and political opportunism, but sudden drop in coverage.
- According to Minnesota's largest newspaper (the Star-Tribune), Boelter believed he was acting under the supposed orders of Democrat Governor Till Walz. Boelter's incoherent letter (about a page and a half long) bizarrely claimed that killing Senator Amy Klobuchar was necessary to clear the way for Walz to run for the U.S. Senate.
- The media's rush to blame conservatives and the governor's passive complicity in

allowing false narratives to spread are failures that demand scrutiny.

• The truth matter, and in this case, it exposes a grotesque distortion of reality by those eager to score political points amid a horrific crime.

- The deliberate misinformation campaign explains why the story vanished from the headlines so quickly. Once the facts emerged, the narrative that fit the media's partisan agenda collapsed.
- The silence that followed speaks volumes about the lengths to which some will go to manipulate public perception and exploit tragedy for political gain.

• • • • •

Looking back to May 2025, an article by Staff titled "U.S. Coronavirus Vaccine Tracker" was posted at usafacts.org on May 10, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

What's the nation's progress on [covid] vaccinations?

- At least 270,227,181 people or 81% of the population have received at least one dose.
- Overall, 230,637,348 people or 70% of the population are considered fully vaccinated.
- In the U.S., 984,444,295 doses have been distributed so far, with 68% or 676,728,782 of the doses used.

Compare states' vaccination progress.

Alabama	64% – received one dose	52% – fully vaccinated
Alaska	72% – received one dose	64% – fully vaccinated
Arizona	76% – received one dose	63% – fully vaccinated
Arkansas	68% – received one dose	56% – fully vaccinated
California	85% – received one dose	74% – fully vaccinated
Colorado	82% – received one dose	72% – fully vaccinated
Connecticut	95% – received one dose	81% – fully vaccinated
Delaware	86% – received one dose	71% – fully vaccinated
D.C.	95% – received one dose	82% – fully vaccinated
Florida	81% – received one dose	68% – fully vaccinated

Georgia Hawaii Idaho Illinois Indiana	67% – received one dose 90% – received one dose 63% – received one dose 63% – received one dose 63% – received one dose	80% – fully vaccinated 55% – fully vaccinated 70% – fully vaccinated 57% – fully vaccinated
Kansas	74% – received one dose	64% – fully vaccinated
Kentucky	67% – received one d	
Louisiana	62% – received one d	3
Maine	94% – received one d	
Wanie	9470 – received one d	ose 82/0 – fully vaccinated
Maryland	90% – received one d	ose 78% – fully vaccinated
Massachusetts	95% – received one dose	82% – fully vaccinated
Michigan	68% – received one d	ose 61% – fully vaccinated
Minnesota	77% – received one d	ose 71% – fully vaccinated
Mississippi	61% – received one d	ose 53% – fully vaccinated
Missouri	68% – received one d	ose 57% – fully vaccinated
Montana	67% – received one d	ose 58% – fully vaccinated
Nebraska	72% – received one d	ose 65% – fully vaccinated
Nevada	77% – received one d	ose 62% – fully vaccinated
New Hampshi	re 84% – received one d	ose 69% – fully vaccinated
New Jersey	93% – received one d	ose 77% – fully vaccinated
New Mexico	91% – received one d	ose 73% – fully vaccinated
New York	92% – received one d	ose 79% – fully vaccinated
North Carolina	89% – received one d	ose 65% – fully vaccinated
North Dakota	68% – received one d	ose 57% – fully vaccinated
Ohio	64% – received one d	ose 59% – fully vaccinated
Oklahoma	73% – received one d	ose 59% – fully vaccinated
Oregon	80% – received one dose	71% – fully vaccinated
Pennsylvania	88% – received one d	ose 71% – fully vaccinated
Rhode Island	95% – received one d	ose 86% – fully vaccinated
South Carolina	a 69% – received one d	ose 59% – fully vaccinated
South Dakota	81% – received one d	ose 64% – fully vaccinated
Tennessee	63% – received one d	3
Texas	75% – received one d	
Utah	74% – received one d	, and the second
Vermont	95% – received one d	ose 83% – fully vaccinated
Virginia	88% – received one d	, and the second
0		.e.s way weemade

Washington	83% – received one dose	74% – fully vaccinated
West Virginia	66% – received one dose	59% – fully vaccinated
Wisconsin	73% – received one dose	67% – fully vaccinated
Wyoming	59% – received one dose	52% – fully vaccinated

• • • •

An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "SCOTUS Still Has to Decide These Six Major Cases" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 26, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. Birthright Citizenship Executive Order

- 2. Affordable Care Act Preventive Services
- 3. Louisiana's Congressional Map
- 4. LGBTQ Storybook Opt-Outs
- 5. Porn Age Verification Laws
- 6. Federal Internet Access Program

.

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."